CoF Club Council Meeting Minutes, March 16, 2023

- Meeting came to order at 12:05 pm
- Attendees: Josh Waier, Claire Monge, Jacob Taylor, Sebastian Bartlett, Angus Nicholson, Ryan Walker, Brooke Harrington

Club Reports

- ❖ OSU SAF Working on the logistics for upcoming state meeting (April 10, 11, 12). Also coordinating a spring term lecture series which will be open for all students to attend. Looking for seedlings for a planting day event. Have an approved new logo. Elections completed and all officer roles filled.
- ❖ FSG Elections completed, and all positions filled. Spencer is working on plans for a camping trip. The final winter term meeting will be a potluck for club members.
- ❖ IFSA Planning to hold elections in spring term. Looking to increase membership. Suggested talking with intro level classes, Brooke will send a list of spring term intro level classes. Plans for upcoming Regional Meeting are on track with a variety of field trips and guest speakers scheduled for visiting attendees. IFSA had a recent tree planting event, several hundred trees. Participated in an event that addressed food waste issues.
- Forestry Club Conclave is the main club activity right now. They are looking for volunteers to help during the event. Angus sent out a volunteer sign up sheet to the clubs to share. Brooke will make sure this goes out in Fernhopper.
- ❖ SAFE Welcome to SAFE! The club is meeting weekly, mostly offsite. Talks include Ecology after a fire, setting up guest speakers and hope to arrange a trip to see a prescribed fire and possibly setting up an event with John Punches. Other clubs are interested in participating.

Topics of discussion:

- Club Office keys are available to check out for the remainder of the academic year. Club Office is available to store supplies, files and use computer if needed. Whoever signs for and checks out the office key is responsible for it, keys to be returned by end of Spring term. Visit Brooke's office if you want to check out an office key.
- Conclave volunteer opportunities
- Student Services has plans to review current council requirements and process (annual reports and budget summary, letter of intent to join council, event and funding proposals)
- Brooke has reached out to Student Engagement to try and schedule a spring term IdealLogic training session.
- Reminder that when using college classrooms for meetings to be sure trash is taken out and room is returned to the way it was found. All clubs are doing a good job with this and there have been no issues.